Perry- Lecompton Elementary PTO
Minutes for the November 30, 2015 Meeting
Held in the Perry Elementary School Computer Lab

Attendance:
	Meghan Baranski, Connie Thornton, Wendy George, Jamie Newman, Nicole Marshall, Janie McPherson, Jennie Powell, Levi and Audri Cantrell, Jennifer Brown. 
 
- President’s Notes:
*Meghan reported that Nicole placed the t-shirt order and that 64 t-shirts were sold. The remainder of t-shirts will be available for purchase at the Winter Program. 
*PTO will also be selling cookies at the Winter Program and will need parent/student volunteers to help with sales and donations of cookies. It was decided the cookies will be sold 2 cookies to a bag.
* Meghan signed us up for Dillons Card/Office Max Rewards and will be sending home literature on how to sign up for those programs.   	
[bookmark: _GoBack]-Treasurer’s Note:
*Our current balance is $2100 (until t-shirt money is deposited and remaining t-shirts are sold)
-Committee Reports:
*Audri reported that she received a $683.50 check for box tops.
*Levi suggested putting RV antifreeze in the fountain for the winter and Connie Thornton approved. 
*Jennifer Brown reported that Perry Pride is interested in helping with a donation toward the playground equipment. It was discussed that a flyer be made up and sent out to the community with the equipment we are trying to get and asking for a donation. Especially since the school playground is used by the community as well. 
*Fundraisers were discussed. Some ideas mentioned were:
-Math Wizard and Spell Check
-Skating Party 	
-Auctioning off front row chairs for the Winter Concert
-Teacher’s Note:
*Janie McPherson reported that the kids really enjoyed the pizza party earned for raising the most money in change. The students suggested that in the future the reward be an extra recess or a snack to save the PTO money.  
*It was also reported that the LEGO trip was AWESOME! The kids had a great time and learned a lot. 
-Principal’s Note:
* The school year is still going well. 
	
NEXT MEETING IS JANUARY 25, 2016 AT 6:30PM PES COMPUTER LAB.

